
 
 
 
 

CENTRAL BANK OF NIGERIA 
 

PRESS RELEASE 
CBN NOT LIQUIDATING OCEANIC, 

INTERCONTINENTAL AND UNITY BANKS 
 
The attention of the Central Bank of Nigeria (CBN) has been 
drawn to SMS text messages being circulated alleging that 
the CBN is about liquidating the following three banks:  
Oceanic, Intercontinental and Unity banks and therefore 
advising customers to withdraw their money from these 
banks within 24 hours. 
 
The CBN wishes to state categorically that no such 
liquidation notice has been issued and there is therefore no 
plan to liquidate any of the three banks and members of the 
public are advised to disregard these messages.  
 
All depositors and customers of Oceanic, Intercontinental 
and Unity banks are hereby advised to continue to conduct 
their business with the banks. 
 

Signed 
M.M. Abdullahi 

Head, Corporate Communications 
7th January, 2011 


